
NOTICE OF LEGISLATIVE CHANGE  

MANDATORY PLAT E-FILING 

 
Amendments to Title 15 and 44 of the Official Code of Georgia Annotated, known as HB 1004 
of the 2016 legislative session, relating to courts and property, provide for the filing of electronic 
images of maps, plats and plans. Effective January 1, 2017, all maps, plats and plans are 
required to be electronically filed with the applicable Clerk of Superior Courts Office. 

 

All plats must be filed electronically at https://efile.gsccca.org.  

 

Register at https://efile.gsccca.org to begin the e-Filing process. For more information regarding 
e-Filing requirements, see www.gsccca.org/learn/efiling-information. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the e-File process, please contact Linda Dixon 
Thompson, Clerk-Elect, at the Liberty County Superior Court Clerk’s Office at 912-876-3625 or 
the Georgia Superior Court Clerks’ Cooperative Authority customer support at 1-800-304-5174 
or help@gsccca.org. 

 

 


